Infrastructure Resolution

Steven Contente <scontente@bristolri.gov>
Tue 4/25/2023 3:57 PM

To: Melissa Cordeiro <mcordeiro@bristolri.gov>
Cc: Nathan Calouro <nathancalouro@gmail.com>

[I]J 1 attachments (35 KB)

Council Res_Infrastructure Funding.docx;

Hello Clerk Cordeiro, | am requesting that the attached draft resolution supporting State Infrastructure funding to be
placed on the next Town Council meeting agenda. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Steven (ontente

Steven Contente | Town Administrator
Town of Bristol, Rhode Island

10 Court Street Bristol, RI 02809

P: 401-253-7000 | F: 401-253-1570

E: scontente@bristolri.gov
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DISCLAIMER: This electronic mail, and any files transmitted with it, contains information intended solely for the use of the addressee(s). Any review, retransmission,
dissemination or taking of any action in reliance upon this information by anyone other than the intended recipient(s) is strictly prohibited. If this message has been
received in error, please notify the sender immediately and delete this message. Please note that any views or opinions presented in this email are solely those of the
author and do not necessarily represent those of the Town of Bristol. The recipient should check this email and any attachments for the presence of viruses. The Town of

Bristol accepts no liability for any damage caused by a virus transmitted by this email.

TOWN COUNCIL
MAY 10 2023
MEETING




RI League of Cities and Towns
Sample Resolution - Infrastructure Funding
February 15, 2023

RESOLUTION OF THE TOWN OF BRISTOL
IN SUPPORT OF FY 2024 PROPOSED INFRASTRUCTURE FUNDS

WHEREAS, Municipalities have seen an influx of federal aid to support our economic recovery from
COVID-19, those funds are intended to support our communities through the new challenges
they are facing; and

WHEREAS, federal stimulus funds have allowed communities to make progress but are far short of the
investments needed to accommodate a new influx of housing.; and

WHEREAS, as the state looks to increase housing stock, cities and towns will need infrastructure to
respond to population growth.; and

WHEREAS, in FY 2022 and FY 2023, approximately $3.5 million was allocated to the Municipal
Infrastructure Grant program, for the first time since the program was established in 2017.;
and

WHEREAS, In the first round of funding proposals, 17 municipalities requested almost $8.5 million
dollars from this program across 24 project proposals; and

WHEREAS, many communities are interested in securing Infrastructure Investment & Jobs Act (IIJA)
funds but are lacking matching funds to be seen as competitive nationally.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the [City/Town] Council of the [Name of Municipality] strongly
encourages the General Assembly to approve the FY 2024 proposed Municipal Roads Program for $20.0
million so cities and towns can complete road, sidewalk, and bridge projects; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, the Bristol Town Council strongly encourages the General Assembly to identify
an annual source of funding for the Municipal Roads Program similar to Massachusetts “Chapter 90”
program; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, the Town Council of the Town of Bristol strongly encourages the General
Assembly to approve the FY 2024 proposed Municipal Infrastructure Matching Pool for $5.5 million to
support municipalities applying for IlJA funds, but lack local matching funds; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, the Bristol Town Council strongly encourages the General Assembly to support
municipal infrastructure and resilience projects by allocating $30.0 million to the Municipal Infrastructure
Grant program for two years as it is critical to expanding the housing stock across the state.

Passed as a resolution of the Bristol Town Council this day of May 2023.

Nathan Calouro, Chairman
Bristol Town Council

ATTEST:
Melissa Cordeiro, Town Clerk




